
SOUTH DEVON & TORBAY TABLE TENNIS LEAGUE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
  Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 9th May 2024 at Chelston & Kingskerswell Cricket Club, Torquay
*(May 27th 2024)*
                                              Chairman – George Breyley
1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Dennis Gibbs, Shaun Gibbs, Jeremy Broad, Joanna Piwowar, Ann Morris, Colin Harrop, Martin Dilkes, Charles Lamden, Sonja Ryland
2  Minutes
The AGM minutes of 15th May 2023 were accepted by members (proposed by Alan Maynard, seconded by Geoff Read).
3 Matters arising  
Regarding acquiring a wheelchair friendly table for Torquay Leisure Centre, this is yet to be done, will try to get one before the 2024 Early Season Tournament @TH
Geoff Read asked about the condition of the equipment at Torquay Leisure Centre.  Tony Halse responded that it was okay, one table had been repaired over the last year.
4 Chairman and Secretary’s Report 2023/2024
George Breyley delivered the following report:
32 teams over four divisions competed in the League, two fewer than the 2022/23 season. We had 151 registered players of whom there were 14 Under 18’s and 12 Female members.it was disappointing to note a decrease in both registered players and female members so an area for improvement for next season.
The continued development and progression of players, particularly the younger ones and those new to the game, is paramount to the ongoing success of the League, so my thanks to the Coaches and volunteers for their dedication and hard work in helping players to realise their full potential, ensuring the future of the game. 
The standard and quality of players continues to impress and results show it was again a very competitive season in all divisions.  More details from Tony to follow in his report.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the Committee members for their efforts over the course of the season.
A particular vote of thanks should be extended to David, Maurece and Tony for their continued commitment and dedication, as undoubtably without their hard work the League would cease to function as efficiently as it does.
Most of you will now be aware that Maurece Travis is standing down from his role as Honorary Treasurer. Maurece has served an incredible 65 years on Committee, holding many posts including Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer. His departure brings an end of an era and an achievement that is unlikely ever to be equalled let alone exceeded. So, on behalf of the League, Committee, past Chairs and Table Tennis in general our most grateful thanks for your long, loyal and dedicated service. We wish you a long and well-deserved rest from all your hard work for the League over the years.
A huge thank you also to Tony and Sonja for their efficient organisation of both Tournaments this season. Thanks as well to Jackie for helping to administer the events on the day. As usual everything ran like ‘a well-oiled machine’. Thanks also to Jo and Kris Piwowar and Mitch Bellham for organising the U11 and U13 events at the end of season tournament, which were well supported and without doubt thoroughly enjoyed by those who competed. Thanks to all those who kindly helped to set up and clear away for both tournaments.
Sadly since our last AGM we lost two stalwarts of the league with the passing of Joe Holmes and Kevin Salt. Both very competitive opponents on the table but always ready for a chat and a laugh afterwards. Two of the nicest people you could wish to meet under any circumstances. They will be sorely missed by all who knew them.
My thanks to Stover School for hosting and setting up for our Finals and Presentation Evening and to Tony and Sonja for organising. Once again a very successful evening with some excellent close fought matches worthy of the event. We look forward to being able to continue to avail ourselves of this facility in the future.
My grateful thanks again to Sonja Ryland and Albany Florists for their generosity in being our main sponsor for the season and trust we may be able to continue this association for many years to come.
Finally, our thanks to Kingskerswell Parish Council for the use of their facilities for the evening.
That concludes our report.
There were no questions.
5 Treasurer’s Report
Maurece Travis delivered the following report:
I am retiring this year from the committee and as treasurer.  The balance sheet shows a healthy situation to be passed on to next season.  There has been a change to the supplier of trophies due to the retirement of the proprietor of Discount Trohpies.  No doubt there will be an increase in costs.  The handbook has been printed by the Manor Print Shop and again the proprietor is retiring so that a new supplier will need to be found for next season.  Once again we are grateful to Sonja of Albany Florists for her sponsorship.  Both the Early Season  and South Devon Closed tournaments produced profits this year.  Overall the league produced a similar profit this year as to last.  The assets mainly tables stored at Clennon Valley are reduced in value by 10% each year.  It is nearly 10 years since they were purchased with a Sport England grant.  However they are still in reasonably good condition.  My first account was produced in 1989 and this will be my last.
Tony Halse asked what the profit was in 1989?  Maurece Travis responded that it was £200.
6 Match Results Secretary’s Report
Tony Halse delivered the following report:
2023-2024 was an exceptional league season, certainly the best I can remember.  Generally, clubs put their players in the correct divisions which meant that all the divisions were incredibly competitive with no divisional winners known until the last week of the season.
151 players were registered to play in the 32 teams across the four divisions with eight teams in each.  The first division was close throughout with the lead constantly changing between Torbay Academy 1, NA Batmen & NA Buzzards.  NA Buzzards eventually taking the title with NA Batmen runner-up.  Toma Mitranescu was beaten for the first time in the league, but only once and he again picked up the leading average award.
Division two was again very competitive with virtually every team able to compete wit the best.  Brixham Trawlers got the necessary points in their final fixture against runners-up Dawlish Aces to take the title, Halwell B leaving their charge for the top too late!  The Grove Guerillas’ Colin Butterworth finished top of the averages.
The top two in the third division were well ahead of the rest of the field and had exactly the same number of points as each other going into their final fixtures.  The Taverners, relegated from the second division last year, won their final match 10-0 to take the title, Torre Vikings finishing runners up seven points behind.  The Taverners’ Martin Dilkes picked up the third division leading average award.
Dawlish Doubtfuls led the fourth division for quite a while but were pipped at the post by Torbay Academy 5 who had games in hand.  The Doubtfuls’ Marc Grim, undefeated, collected the leading average trophy.
All 224 league matches were played (64 after being rearranged) just 3 matches were played with a player short.  Very few issues in a season that ran incredibly smoothly.  Well done to all.
The handicap team cup competitions, with over 50 matches taking place, was also very competitive.  Brixham Sharks fought their way to both finals winning the Doubles against NA Harriers but losing the Singles to NA Parrots.  The singles final being an exceptional match being decided in the very last game of the last set.  Using games won rather than points won did give the top sides more of a sporting chance, but we still had a wid range of teams that reached the latter stages of the competitions.  An unprecedented number of matches were incredibly close with many being decided in the final set.  It was refreshing to see tams that had been struggling in the league competition having impressive cup runs.  All matches were completed with a week of the end of the season, as scheduled, with both finals played at Bishopsteignton in the week set aside for th finals.
The Early Season tournament, now re-established folloiwing the COVID years, was again well supported with the Handicap singles, Excell hard bat and Handicap doubles all very competitive.  The end of season Closed tournament had an amazing 66 players enter, with 12 events taking place.  Over 200 matches were played, and it was not easy to squeeze them all in by the earlier finish to of 5pm.  Many thanks to the leisure centre and to my amazing helpers who make the whole thing run smoothly.  A few more players taking heed of George’s plea for continuity and readiness to play would be appreciated.  Finals and awards night at Stover school was the best ever with the standard of play exceptional.  It’s now an established event and an excellent finale to the season, however it’s still extremely disappointing that it is not well supported.  The few committee members that were there put a lot of effort in to making the evening a csuccess, help from others would be appreciated.
My thanks go to Josh Goodman at the Mid Devon Advertiser and to Tim Herbert and Jim Parker at the Torbay Weekly for allowing our articles and pics to be published every week in the local press & keep table tennis to the fore.
Thanks also go to Chairman, George Breyley, David Davies, an exceptional secretary, and Treasurer, Maurece Travis retiring after 65 years as a committee man, what an achievement.  A fantastic season, well done to everyone to making it such a success.
Geoff Read congratulated everyone, and noted that years ago 10-20 games would be voided in a season.
Tony Halse noted that the number of games postponed is a worry, but better than playing with 2 or voiding.
7 Election of Officers and Committee
The following people stood for committee:
Chair: George Breyley (proposed by Clive Banham, seconded by Geoff Read)
General Secretary: David Davies (proposed by Prabhu Kashap, seconded by Alan Maynard)
Results Secretary: Tony Halse (proposed by Alan Maynard, seconded by Clive Banham)
Treasurer: 
Geoff Read suggested keeping the position open and advertising on the website.  Alan Maynard noted that it doesn’t have to be a player.  @DD email team contacts for volunteers and put something on the website.
Committe:
Jo Piwowar, Doug Morgan, Chris Harper, Alan Maynard, Eve James, Sonja Ryland, Jeremy Broad, Prabhu Kashap, Ann Morris (elected en-bloc, proposed by Clive Banham, seconded by Eve James)
8 Honorarium Payments
Honorarium payments were unchanged (proposed by Clive Banham, seconded by Eve James).
9 Proposed Rule Changes
No proposed rule changes.
10 AOB
None.

